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NUNCIATURA APOSTOLICA
BUENOsS AIRES

Buenos Aires, 5 October 2017
Prot. N. 16.149/17

Your Honor,

In reply to your request, I'm pleased to transmit the message of the Holy Father
Pope Francis in reference to the upcoming World Telecommunication Development
Conference to be held from the 9" to the 20™ of October 2017:

“MR. HOULIN ZHAO
SECRETARY GENERAL OF THE INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION DEVELOPMENT
CONFERENCE

His HOLINESS POPE FRANCIS WAS PLEASED TO LEARN OF THE WORLD
TELECOMMUNICATION DEVELOPMENT CONFERENCE TO TAKE PLACE IN BUENOS
AIRES FROM 9 TO 20 OCTOBER 2017, AND HE SENDS WARM GREETINGS TO YOU AND
TO ALL THOSE GATHERED FOR THIS OCCASION. AS YOU REFLECT ON COMMUNICATION
TECHNOLOGIES AND THEIR CONTRIBUTION TO SOCIAL AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT,
HIS HOLINESS ENCOURAGES YOU TO DEEPEN YOUR COMMITMENT TO “CONSTRUCTIVE
FORMS OF COMMUNICATION THAT REJECT PREJUDICE TOWARDS OTHERS AND FOSTER
A CULTURE OF ENCOUNTER, HELPING ALL OF US TO VIEW THE WORLD AROUND US
WITH REALISM AND TRUST” (MESSAGE FOR THE 51°" WORLD COMMUNICATION
DAY, 24 JANUARY 2017). IT IS HIS ARDENT HOPE THAT IN YOUR DISCUSSIONS YOU
WILL EXPLORE WAYS IN WHICH ACCESS TO TELECOMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY CAN
HELP TO PROMOTE THE DIGNITY OF EVERY PERSON, ESPECIALLY IN THE POOREST AND
THE MOST MARGINALIZED SECTORS OF SOCIETY. ASSURING YOU AND ALL PRESENT OF
HIS SPIRITUAL CLOSENESS, POPE FRANCIS PRAYS THAT THE AIMIGHTY MAY BLESS AND
GUIDE YOUR EFFORTS. o

CARDINAL PIETRO PAROLIN

SECRETARY OF STATE”

I wish you in advance for the success of this conference, I remain
Sincerely yours.

¥ Mons. Emil P. Tscherrig
Apostolic Nuncio

Mr. Houlin Zhao
Secretary General of the International
Telecommunication Union



